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“The Headliner” 
Newsletter of the Northern Ohio Regional Group #20 

Early Ford V-8 Club of America  
Our 53ndYear 

Volume 29  Number  08                                                                                                 August 2022 

Mission Statement: “To preserve and authentically maintain vehicles manufactured by the Ford Motor Company for 
the model years 1932 through 1953 inclusive, and to serve as an accurate and technical source of information  

concerning these automobiles for the benefit of its members as well as the general public.” 

Officers & Board 2022 
 
President: Jack Bukszar 
Vice President: Frank Posar 
Secretary: Neal Garland 
Treasurer: Dan & Diane Francis 

Directors 
Rick Jandrey 
Steve Kronen 
Paul Null 
Beth Schilling 

 
All Meetings are held at  
Stow Community Center  

3800 Graham Road 
Stow, OH 

“Kick Tires”: 7:00 
Meeting Begins: 7:30 
Ends: 10:00 or Sooner 

 
Website: 

www.norgv8club.org 
 

Editor 
Annette & Craig Gorris 
10160 Echo Hill Drive 
Brecksville OH 44141 

440-526-6138 
annette.gorris@gmail.com 

 

  Presidents Message 
Hi All, 
 As I begin this month’s newsletter I must apologize in 
advance to all of you.  In the next few months if I seem some-
what out of sorts there is a good reason. I truly enjoy the summer 
months.  Even though it has been pretty uncomfortable lately this 
is my type of weather.  Now the reason for my funk, as I look at 
the calendar it is the middle of August, summer is better than ½ 
over.  As we get into the latter part of September I go in to morn-
ing as I know what is coming and it is not good.  So please ex-
cuse my crepe hanging because we have a long time ahead of us before this hap-
pens. 
  

On a better subject it has been a very busy time for Sharon and I as I have been 
working hard trying to get my truck up and running and it is close.  The next cou-
ple of months will be busy for our club also. First off we were invited to Dave and 
Nancy’s Collette’s farm for their annual multi-club picnic. I think we had a fairly 
good showing as we had ten members and ladies show up. In attendance were Sha-
ron and I, Bruce and Marie Lewicki, Beth and Regis Schilling, Steve Kronen and 
Karen, Neal Garland and Ed Carr.  It was a perfect day for cruise to Pa. I was told 
there were about 200 people there.  Some nice cars and plenty of good food. If any-
one went home hungry shame on you. Dave and Nancy thanks for an enjoyable 
afternoon. Our next event should be in the books by the time you read this, but it is 
the weekend cruise to the Gilmore Museum in Hickory Corners Mi.  We have 20 
of our members going and 8 from the Chicago group. I will have more to report at 
the next meeting.  Sept 17th will be a multi-club breakfast at Ron Mihalek’ farm 
and a Corn roast on Oct.1st at Ron’s farm again.   
  

So, with all that is coming up in the next couple of months my mood should im-
prove greatly. Looking forward to see most of you Ford Lovers at the upcoming 
events.  
 Stay safe and stay out of trouble, 

Jack        

August Program 
 

Our August Speaker will be Mr. Craig Holy who will dis-
cuss restoration of  vehicles.   Mr. Holy has restored a num-
ber of early vehicles. Specifically he has restored V-8’s for 
Neal Garland, Ron Mihalek and Pat Rooney.    

 

August 
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MINUTES FOR THE JULY 2022 MEETING 
 

  The meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m. by President Jack Bukszar. Members were asked to introduce them-
selves and their cars. The speaker for this evening was our own Steve Kronen, acting in his role as regional repre-
sentative for the national Early Ford V8 Club of America. He has also recently taken on an additional position as re-
placement of a national board member who resigned. Steve reported on the national board meeting that took place in 
May. A major problem that concerned the board is a lack of volunteers necessary to keep the national club going. 
While there is a Grand National Meet planned for next year, there are no regional meets scheduled because of a lack 
of volunteers willing to organize them. A strategy for encouraging volunteers needs to be developed. 
  Steve also gave an extensive description of the recent regional meet in Tennessee. It was an extremely enjoyable 
and well planned meet in spite of the fact that it was put together by a very small group of people. Visits to two unique 
car museums and a trip to the Grand Ole Opry were two of the highlights. One of the highlights (for our club) was that 
member Ed Carr won the Coker tire raffle. On the negative side, Jack Bukszar 1951 Ford suffered a rear end collision. 
Since we did not have a monthly meeting in June, minutes from the May meeting were read and approved. President 
Bukszar proposed that from now on the secretary will be asked to summarize the minutes from the previous month's 
meeting instead of reading the entire minutes. Members agreed that this was a good idea. 
Treasurers Dan and Diane Francis reported that we are still in good financial condition. Beth Schilling informed us that 
Regis has not encountered any significant problems with our website. 
  Membership chair Craig Gorris introduced new members Steve and Stephanie Klein. They are residents of Akron 
and don't own an old Ford-yet. Steve gave a brief account of his work history. He started out working in automobile 
stamping plants and moved from there to working in a company that produces industrial gearboxes. 
A question was raised as to whether or not a thank you card and restaurant gift card have been sent to Debbie Heeter 
for her help in getting our roster printed. Craig will check into this and send the appropriate cards if she has not yet 
received them. 
  Craig reported that he and Annette have not had any problems with the Headlines Again, if you have things you 
would like to see in the Headliner be sure to send them to our editors. Craig reminded us that the breakfast scheduled 
for July 16 at the Mihalek's farm has been postponed. It probably will take place in September instead. Watch future 
Headliners for more information. Craig also reminded us that we should be sure to let the organizers of club events 
know whether or not we will be attending so the organizers can make appropriate arrangements, like ordering the ap-
propriate amount of food. 
  Jack Bukszar and Bruce Lewicki both added more comments about their positive experiences to and at the Eastern 
National Meet in Tennessee. Jack described his first experience staying at a Bed and Breakfast facility-he liked it-and 
Bruce described his tour of Noah's Ark in Lexington, which he found to be very interesting. 
President Jack reported that the club's visit to the Cleveland Yacht Club on May 28 was very successful and that we 
have been invited back for next year. On the negative side, he reported with regrets that the trip to Bowling Green had 
to be cancelled because only three members signed up for the trip. 
  Jeep Iacobucci was given a "thank you" card and a gift card to his favorite restaurant for his ten years of service as 
the club's president. Good job, Jeep!!!! 
  The Rocky River car show will be held this Sunday, July 17. The weather forecast says 60% chance of rain, but the 
show will be held rain or shine. Now is your chance to find out if your car is waterproof! Be there if you can. 
  Future club activities include the picnic at Collette's farm in Pennsylvania. This is a "don’t miss if event scheduled for 
July 30, so be sure to mark your calendars now. Another major activity will be the trip to the Gilmore Museum in Michi-
gan scheduled for August 12-14. 
  Pat Rooney has a friend who is trying to sell a 1953 Ford convertible. Contact Pat for more information. Rick Jandrey 
has information on a 1947 Ford coupe for sale. Rick also informed us that there will be a car show in Richfield on July 
30 (Richfield Village Green, 3720 Grant Street, Richfield) from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. There also will be an AMVETS 
car and bike cruise-in on August 18. Call 330-819-2400 for more information. 
We adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 
Neal Garland, secretary 
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 2022 Activities At A Glance   
 
 
 

 August 18th Richfield Post 176 cruise-in.   The address is 3944 
Wheatley Rd, Richfield OH.  See Page 8  for more Information 

 
 Friday, August 19th  7:30 PM  Monthly Club Meeting, Stow 

City Center  

 

 Wednesday, August 24 11:00AM  NORG Lunch at On Tap Restaurant, Medina.   
See Page 4  for more Information   

 
 Saturday, September 17th 11:00 AM  Breakfast at Mihalek’s Farm in Bath.       

See Page 5  for more Information   

 
 Sunday, September 18th   Springfield Township K-9’s & Car Show See Page 8  for 

more Information 
 
 Friday, September 16th  7:30 PM  Monthly Club Meeting, Stow City Center  
 
 
 
 

 Saturday, October 1st  NORG and Nifty Fifties Car Club Corn Roast at Mihalek’s 
Farm.  More Details to Follow 

 
 Friday, October 21st 7:30 PM  Monthly Club Meeting, Stow City Center  with the 

Nomination of 2023 Officers 

  
 
 
 
 

August Meeting Beth Schilling 
September Meeting Mome Garland 

October Meeting Kathy Kessler 
November Meeting Diane Francis 

NORG COOKIE BAKERS 

Welcome New Members    
 

Steve & Stephanie Klein 
400 Mowbray Road 
Akron OH 44333 

 
330-410-3002 

 
S_klein199999@yahoo.com 
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 Breakfast at Ron & Karen’s Farm 

Saturday, September 17th 11:00 
1020 County Line Road  

Granger Township 44333 
 

This is a joint breakfast including the Lincoln and the Nifty Fifties Car 
Clubs. The eggs and coffee will be furnished.    
 

Please bring a side dish of sausage, other breakfast meat, potatoes, bagels, 
or other breakfast kukuns, any drinks other than coffee or water in accord-
ance with the following chart.  This will help provide a complete menu 
 

 
Last Name Begins  A thru K ………..  Breakfast Meats 

Last Name Begins L thru R…………. Potatoes or other Starch 
Last Name  Begins S thru Z ………. Bagels, Kukuns, Breakfast Pastry  

 
RSVP no later than September 11th   

 
Call your RSVP or Questions 216-990-0288 

 
Do Not Forget a Lawn Chair 

 

Map  (Not to Scale) 
Lines Indicate Cross Roads 

Route 176 

1020 Medina 
County Line Road 

W Bath Road 
Route 18 

Medina County Line Route 
303 
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V-8 LUNCH FOR AUGUST 
 

     I have made lunch reservations for us on Wednesday, August 24, at the On Tap 
Grille and Bar located at 2736 Medina Road, Medina, Ohio 44256.  Their phone num-
ber is 330-725-1972.   
 

Plan to meet at 11:00 a.m. so we can beat the noontime rush.  There are several On 
Tap restaurants in the area, so be sure you program your GPS for the one on Medina 
Road.  This restaurant is very close to the interchange for Interstate 71 and 
State Route 18 (which is Medina Road).  If you come by way of Interstate 71, exit at 
Route 18 and go toward Akron.   
 

Watch for the Montville Center shopping mall on the south side of 18 and you will see 
the sign for On Tap.  Nearby points of interest to visit after lunch include the Medina 
Antique Mall, which has roughly a gazillion vendor booths, a Dairy Queen, and a Dun-
kin Donuts shop  
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Dave & Nancy Collette’s Picnic Saturday July 30th  
 

What a turnout  Dave & Nancy’s annual picnic at their farm in Portersville PA wel-
comed over 200 folks (count about 220-240) with about 70 show cars. Dave and 
Nancy are members of both NORG and the Greater Pittsburgh Regional Group.  Their 
picnic is always a highlight of the summer.  A number of our NORG members attend-
ed.  Thanks Dave & Nancy.   Pictures below 
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Continued on  page 9 



 9 

 
 

 
  



 10 

Ladies a suggestions was given to us by one of our members to have various ethnic recipes or favorite 
family recipes on the Daisy Page.  Please consider sending your “Specialty Recipe” to share. 

 
Plum Perfect Polish Fall Delicacies 
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Please Patronize Our Advertisers 

Happy August Birthday 
 
3                                 Mary Ellen Thomas 
8                                      Bruce Lewicki 
14                                          Steve Klein 
17               Dan Francis, Skip Schweikert 
20                            Marilyn Schigulinsky 
22                                        Richard Wolf 
23                                        John Kessler 
 
        

Don’t Forget to Check out our  
updated website : 

www.norgv8club.org 

The Headliner Deadline 
1st Day of each month.  Please e-mail articles, tech 

tips, outings, adds, club news and pictures to:  
Annette Gorris  

annette.gorris@gmail.com 

August Meeting 

Friday August  19th  
 7:30  

 

Stow City Center 


